Usability/Accessibility Working Group
Meeting Minutes: 4/26/11

Members Present:

· Kristen Greene (NIST)
· Sharon Laskowski (NIST)

· Karen Yavetz (NIST)

· Dana Chisnell (UsabilityWorks)

· Belinda Collins (NIST)

· Ann McGeehan (TGDC)

· Steve Bellovin (TGDC)

· Ron Gardner (TGDC)

Topics Discussed:

· Review of last month’s Usability/Accessibility working group meeting:  
· In our last meeting, we discussed Usability/Accessibility concerns within the context of the new Applications working group.  We discussed pre-canned pdf ballot.  FVAP may be doing it this way for the demonstration project.  However, people realize that in the long term, this is not the way to go.  We do want to be able to build ballots on the fly and deliver them. 

· We looked at the Applications working group’s blank ballot delivery Use Case scenario.  Some questions came up, and we at NIST have discussed these issues.  If you’re sending and rendering and electronic file, the formatting associated with that will make it difficult for the personal assistive technologies.

· Does the voting rules section include information such as voting for 3 out of n?  The answer is yes.  Will the rules for straight party voting be included in the election rules scenario? Yes.  (The OASIS EML does cover all of this).

· The Use Case scenario, map version and written version, do match up.  Although some questions were raised pertaining to login.  There will be a second version of the mapped Use Case coming out soon that clarifies this issue.

· Also on our last call, we had a discussion on the High Level Guidelines for UOCAVA Voting Systems.  New additions include an introduction section, one new guideline, and a next steps sections.

· Today – an update on the Applications working group:

· On their last call, Joel from FVAP emphasized that they want systems that are going to provide a local ballot, since they already have the information they need for the FWAB. 

· Also the group discussed PEW’s initiative on modernizing registration databases for the states, and that they will consider using the common data format that the Apps group is developing.

· Data logging of election information is also a high priority of this working group.  At this point, they are focusing on the format for the logging…not necessarily what information they will be specifying.  Post-election forensics, in terms of ballot design, in usability research may come into play here. 

· An update on the UOCAVA working group:

· This group has completed the High Level Guidelines for UOCAVA Voting Systems, and is now focusing on the requirements for the pilot demonstration project. 

· Voter authentication is the main new topic they will be dealing with.  They are assuming that voters in the pilot project will be using the CAC card.  
· One issue is: Authenticating when the user connects to the machine vs. authenticating when the ballot is cast.  That discussion was not completed during the last call, so they will continue it on the next call. 
· State election officials were in favor of having the ballot authenticated when the ballot is delivered (as opposed to upon its return).
· Digital signature on the ballot --this is not visually identifiable information; it’s cryptographic information.  
· Steve – digitally signing the ballots can compromise voter privacy, if done on return.
· Steve --At a minimum you’d have to use certain cryptographic tricks, to achieve unlink-ability.  Some of it can be done with process, some of it would really need to be done technically.
· Steve – I’ll talk to David Wagner about this.

· Kristen - They also discussed universal verifiability (anyone can check that it’s tallied), vs. voter verifiability (only the voter can check it).  Election officials raised that only a small # of voters tend to verify after the election.  
· Steve – but you can never tell what’s going to prompt a lot of people to do that. 

· Kristen – yes and given that this is a demo pilot project, there may be more people wanting to check.

· Next UOCAVA call is Thursday, May 5, at 2:30 PM.
· Next TGDC Meeting -- July 26 & 27, 2011.  

· On the last UOCAVA call, they discussed a potential add-on workshop, following the TGDC meeting.  This would be on End-to-End cryptographic voting systems.  

· Sharon - Phill Jenkins sent in email -- concerns about whether we should look in-depth at different file formats, which would include the standards from the DAISY consortium.  This is under discussion now, regarding whether this is within the scope of this working group work, or whether this may be something for the EAC to consider.  

· Belinda – also we were thinking this is most pertinent to the common data format work in the Applications working group.  We thought it was an interesting idea, and we definitely do want to follow up on it.
· Sharon – another aspect is the ballot as a document, and Phill did address other types of documents that election officials put together, for education of the voters, and so on.  That’s also an issue as to what extent common data format deals with that.  Because that’s potentially out of scope with the interoperability issues the common data format is meant to address.  So there’s a number of thing to pick apart in this scenario.

· Ann – I sent out an email last week with some comments on the High Level Guidelines.

· Belinda – Andy will call you to discuss these.  We talked about some ways of phrasing things.

· Next U/A working group call is May 24th from 3 – 4 PM EST.  We will send out the call-in information later on.

